
Member Potluck & Library Book Sale - Thursday, July 14

Please join us for an evening of fun, food and games, in honor of our new members. 

Schedule
5:30 Check in, Community Quilts 
(receiving completed projects only)

5:30 – 5:45 Deliver your food dishes.

5:30 – 8:30 Library Book Sale

6:00 – 7:30 Food served, Name Game, 
Introduction of New Members, 
and Socializing.

7:30 – 8:30 Business Meeting: 
Block of the Month, Committee Reports, Announcements and Show & Tell.

Food
Continuing members only, please bring the 
following, according to your birth month:

January, February, March – Desserts
April, May, June – Salads
July, August, September – Appetizers/Fruits/Veggies
October, November, December – 

Main Dishes, to serve at least 8

This month, we will have no door prizes, treasure table, library withdrawal, community quilts (except 
for turn-in of completed projects).

 

Be prepared to leave with 
some great books. All 
proceeds go into the General 
Fund. All donated books are 
checked against main book 
list and if we already have it, 
it will be added to the Book 
Sale. Many of the books have 
great information for new 
quilters. Let your librarians, 
Pam Holst, Kathy Piasecki 
and Michele Garbarino, know 
when you see a book that 
would be an interesting 
addition to the Guild Library. 
We will purchase it! We will 
also be lending out templates 
soon, we just need to �igure 
out how to bag and hang 
them!

BOOK SALE!!!!!! 
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President’s Message 
Summer brings the promise of warm days, 
cool evenings, gatherings of friends and lots 
of laughter. The July Guild meeting promises 
this and more; wonderful food, quilt projects 
to share and books to help with that new 
project. So join your friends, share in their 
laughter and meet the new president...Me!

We have a wonderful guild. Our members 
have contributed generously to our commu-
nity.  The success of our guild has been 
dependent upon its members and their role 
in its survival. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank all of the members of 
our guild who have come forth and taken 
Board and Committee positions. However, 
we still have a couple of jobs not �illed.  Can 
you help? Speaking of help, have you volun-
teered to help during the quilt show? Now is 
the time to step forward.

One of my goals over the next year is to label 
each and every quilt I make. Why, because  
there are thousands of quilts across the 
world that are a mystery. Who made them? 
Why? What was their story? A few years ago, 
I read an article about the hundreds of quilts 
sent from Canada to England during WWII. 
Researchers were trying to identify who had 
made these surviving quilts, with no success. 
We have the same problem in the USA. 
Guilds across the country donate quilts to 
other non-pro�its and never label them with 
the quiltmaker(s) name. Do you want to be 
part of the nameless or do you want to give a 
story with your quilt? Write me, email me, 
tell me what you think.

Linda Boynton De Sepulveda
alshaven@aol.com

Directors BOARD
President  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda  

VP Programs  Karen Pickford 
Treasurer  Margaret Dear 

Recording Secretary  Carole Kennedy 
Corresponding Secretary  Carol Barringer 

Speaker Liaison  Mary Maxwell 
Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 

Linda Bird
Shirley Morrison

Parliamentarian  Sue Or�ila 
Membership  Bonnie Epperson 

Public Relations  Sue Kadner  

Standing COMMITTEES 
2016 HOC Quilt Show  Irelle Beatie 
2018 HOC Quilt Show  Bonnie Epperson 

Block of the Month  Marty Frolli
Rochelle Schneider 

Challenge  Kika Hutchings
Ranell Hansen 

Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer
Naomi Hicks 

Coastlines Editor  Paulina Heather 
Coastlines Layout  Norah McMeeking 

Community Quilts  Carol Barringer 
Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin

Linda Kriss
Diane Moore 

Librarians  Pam Holst
Michelle Garbarino
Kathy Piasecki

Opportunity Quilt  Carol Fay 
Oppotunity Quilt Tickets  VACANT

Refreshments  VACANT
Satellite Group Coordinator Darilyn Kisch 

SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
Sunshine  Dee Johnson 

Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
Welcome  Dee Johnson 

 Nola Ferguson 

2

USEFUL INFORMATION
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian (meetings) 

4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110

Goleta Valley Community Center (workshops) 
5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117

Goleta Valley Self Storage 
5380 Overpass Road, SB, CA 93111

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 
PO Box 6341, SB,  CA 93160
www.coastal quilters.org 
cqginfo@gmail.com



Forms for Quilt Show pre-sale tickets 
are now available on the website and at 
Guild meetings. 

Order your tickets now: $8 for both 
days. These make great gifts for friends! 

Our August speaker is Pamela Dransfeldt; who has 
turned a lifelong enthusiasm for quilting into a 
successful home business. Pamela started quilting in 
1977 and began entertaining thoughts of machine 
quilting in 1999 before purchasing her �irst machine 
in 2000. It �illed what used to be her family’s living 
room and dining room! She started her business 
with a small, but loyal customer base all the while 
continuing to work part-time in a hospital billing 
of�ice. Pamela continued along this path for seven 
years before retiring and focusing fully on machine 
quilting in 2007. Pamela maintains a busy schedule 

Coming in August: The Joyful Quilter

that keeps quilts lining her machine, while still provid-
ing quality and time her customers deserve. Pamela 
regularly takes classes to continue learning and 
improving her quilting skills. She is able to provide 
customers with a variety of quilting options, from edge 
to edge pantographs to detailed custom work.

Pamela also makes her own quilts and collects vintage 
quilts. Pamela seeks out signature quilts or quilts with 
open spaces that she can �ill in. She says, "I love quilt-
ing and love sharing quilting with others!”

Her talk is titled “The Life of a Long-Arm Quilter.”

Quilt Show 
Pre-sale Tickets

JULY Birthdays
1 Leslie Hogan
1 Rosalind Perry
8 Patty Six
9 Geraldine Lewis
9 Marilyn Osgood

11 Elaine Kovar
13 Carol Fay
16 Irelle Beatie

18 Ilona Varner
21 Sarajane Woolf
22 Kika Hutchings
24 Helmina Schenck
25 Michelle Garbarino
29 Susan Bullington Katz
29 Judith Nybakken
30 Naomi Hicks
30 Una Lopez
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The quilt show is quickly approaching and the deadline for quilt 
entries is looming. The next meeting will be before the regular guild 
meeting in July.  We will start at 5:30.

We have received over 2 dozen registration forms for our special 
exhibit “Quilting in Paradise – Santa Barbara County”. With these 
small pieces and the two large quilts – the Natural History Museum 
Quilt and the Santa Barbara Quilt that has been in Lois Capps of�ice, 
we are con�ident this exhibit will be a great representation of Santa 
Barbara County. PLEASE NOTE: Special Entry quilts are due at the 
July guild meeting or you must make arrangements to get them to 
Linda Estrada by July 15th. 

The Quilt Show registration and judging forms will be up on the 
website soon. Remember that your quilt must be FINISHED by the 
August meeting so the registration form will contain the exact 
measurement of your quilt. The registration forms, including photos, 
will be due at the August meeting or you can mail them to Julie Mock 
before  August 11th.

Time to Renew 
for 2016-2017

Membership forms are available at the check-in desk 
at Guild meetings or can be downloaded from our 
web page (coastalquilters.org) under “Our 
Guild/Membership” – or see link on the home page.   

Our Rates remain the same as last year: membership 
$35. Optional: mailing newsletter $15; mailing 
directory $2. 
Additional donation 
to support Guild activities 
Our donation campaign this last year was quite 
successful and your Board is very appreciative of 
everyone’s contribution. For this next year, the 
Harvest of Colors Quilt Show will be our main fund-
raiser and we do not anticipate needing additional 
donations - but they are always welcome and will be 
put to good use.  
Membership in our Guild brings many rewarding 
bene�its. We look forward to seeing your name on the 
renewal list for the 2016-2017 year.  

2016 Harvest of Colors

The volunteer sign-up sheets continue at our guild meetings so be sure to choose the time and position that best 
suits your availability. We need EVERYONE to participate in some way. Please be generous with your time, as the 
show needs you.

This show is a Member’s Showcase and we would like ALL of our members to participate. I hope you are all busy 
quilting those beautiful show quilts! 

I guess NOW would be a good time to get started on mine. I hope the rest of you are better with your time than I am. 
All I can say is that I work well under pressure.

Irelle Beatie, Harvest of Colors Chairperson  Phone: 569-3930    E-mail: irellebeatie@cox.net 
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50 Quilts = 50 Lives Changed

Take the Plunge!
The judging committee encourages you to 
submit your quilt(s) to be judged in the Harvest 
of Colors Quilt Show in September. We think it is 
a great opportunity to receive an unbiased 
written critique of your work.  The judge will 
give you several positive comments as well as 
one or two suggestions for improvement. Please 
know your critique is con�idential and is a 
positive experience!
You can �ind the judging forms on our web site. 
There will be a form to enter the show and a 
separate form for judging. There is a $10.00 fee 
for judging and you will need to attach a photo 
to the judging form. There is a limit of two quilts 
per person to be judged and a limit of 85 quilts 
for judging altogether. Quilt Categories and their 
descriptions will be listed on the judging forms.

Thanks to our members, we've had a steady in�lux of 
quilts each month and now we have more quilts on 
hand than we can store – so it's Delivery Time again! 
We have thirty-three children's quilts for CALM, 
fourteen quilts for Hospice and three for Veterans in 
Hospice Care. In addition, we've held back eight 
quilts for the Quilt Show. By the time you read this, 
these quilts will already be bringing joy and comfort 
to the lives of �ifty people!

We also have �ive lap quilts set aside for Sarah 
House, which is a residence for very low income 
elderly people who would otherwise be homeless. 
They requested eight lap quilts, and since their 
request is so small, we hope for more. Many of you 
have also been very busy with Cradle Quilts and 
bedding sets – we have �ifty completed sets already, 
before the kits even became available! And they are 
so very adorable – so many little girls will be thrilled 
to receive these for Christmas gifts!

We do have kits ready to roll and many were signed 
out last month. Unfortunately, with the tables set up 
for a bountiful potluck picnic at the July meeting, 
there is not space for a regular Community Quilts 
table; we will have a spot to accept your �inished 
quilts and donations of fabric, but we will not have 

kits available to sign out. However, if you are anxious 
to get started on your cradle sets, you can call or email 
Carol Barringer to make arrangements to meet. In 
August we'll really get things rolling; the deadline for 
cradle sets is the October 13 meeting. 

Thank you for your support of Community Quilts. Keep 
quilting, keep donating – keep on changing lives! We 
truly make such a difference in our community!

Carol Barringer, Community Quilts

Our judge this year, Ann 
Turley, has written an 
article "Tips From a 
Quilt  Judge". The link
appears below.
We would also like 
to encourage you to 
volunteer to help us 
on Judge Day, Monday 
September 12. Sign-ups 
will be coming soon.
For any questions 
please contact one 
of us on the 
judging
committee, 
Patty Six, Carol Fay, 
Pam Holst or Patti Hunter. 

www.coastalquilters.org/quiltshows/QuiltJudgeTips.pdf
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Quilting Resources

Art & Jenny’s Sewing Machine Center
Authorized Janome Dealer--Service of most brands, 
Sewing supplies only, no fabric for sale.
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. Ventura, CA 93001 
805-643-8536

The Creation Station 
Fabric and Quilt Shop
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and �lannels. 
Authorized Janome dealer.
252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, Buellton, CA 93427
www.thecreationstation.com
805-693-0174

Ranell Hansen
Around the Block Quilting Studio
Custom Machine Quilting
Quilting and Sewing Classes
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com
805-684-7042

Cathe Hedrick
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats
P.O. Box 91429
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com
805-899-3947

Grant House Sewing Machines
New Hours: Monday-Friday 10-5:30, 
Saturday 10-3
336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA
www.granthousesewingmachines.com
ghsewingmachine@gmail.com
805-962-0929

Nancy King
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting
Many designs to �inish your quilts beautifully. Large 
quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround.
www.sbcustomquilting.com
805-687-2063

Quilt Ventura
Stash Card & Classes
4572 Telephone, Suite 908
Ventura, CA 93003
www.quiltventure.com
805-658-9800

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream
A whimsical store �illed with everything for quilting, 
knitting, needlework, and gifts. Not only will you �ind 
fabrics, books, yarns and classes, you will have 
experience in artful living.
919 Maple Ave., Carpinteria, CA 93013
roxannequilts.com
805-566-1250

Coastlines Newsletter 
This is a monthly publication. Send 
articles to the editor: cqgeditor@gmail.com 
or to PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.
Also wanted: Photos of your quilts to share!!!

6



Framed 4-Patch
12" Block

August at the Farmer's Market is just wonderful!
All the fruits and veggies look so yummy!
Choose a fruit or vegetable print and a leafy green print to stitch up this one.

Cutting
White solid or white on white print:
Cut 4 (3-1/2") squares.

Medium green print:
Cut 4 (3-1/2") squares.

Any fruit or vegetable print: strawberries, melons, tomatoes, mushrooms, oranges, etc.
Cut 4 (3-1/2 x 6-1/2") rectangles.

Assembly
1. Sew center 4 squares together. Press to green squares.

Sew center unit to rectangles. Press to rectangles.

2. Sew squares to rectangles. Press to rectangles.
Join units to make the block. Block should measure 12-1/2".

August 2016
Coastal Quilters Guild

Block of the Month

Bring your block to the August CQG meeting.
Please contact Marty Frolli with any questions.



-

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.
P.O. Box 6341
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.
www.coastalquilters.org
Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a 
non-pro�it, educational and charitable organization. The 
purpose of the guild is to educate its members about the 
history and preservation of the art form of quilting and its 
related topics; to learn new techniques and improve skills; 
and to inform the community at large about our quilt 
making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the 
second Thursday of each month at: 
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church  
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA

This month’s meeting:
July 14
Doors open at 5:30 pm
 Dinner at 6:00 pm

Next month’s meeting:

 August 11

Board meeting (3rd Thursday) 
July 21 at 6:30 pm
Maravilla Craft Room
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